KEN-CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

September 13, 2016
The regular meeting of The Ken-Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held  at the Ken-Caryl Ranch House.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

	Ken Whiteacre
	- Present
	
	Adam Wood
	- Present

	Bob Campbell
	- Present
	
	Kathy Dann
	- Present

	Rick White
	- Present
	
	Phillip Mills - Agent
	- Present

	
	
	
	
	


Four homeowners were present.
Call to Order – Rick White called the meeting to order at 8:05 PM.  A quorum was present
Minutes - The minutes of the meeting held August 10, 2016 were approved with minor corrections.  
Open Forum  

· No homeowner comments were presented for consideration.
Committee Reports  

Architectural, Building & Maintenance Committee  

· Ken reported that the committee did not meet last month.  
· 11613 had requested approval to replace windows.  This had been approved by e-mail and that decision is ratified herein.
· 11655 requested approval to replace the shared patio fence.  This was not approved, pending receipt of acquiescence from the neighbor.
· The asphalt program for the northeast sector has been completed except for some curb painting.
· Ken reported two volunteers to work with the committee.  More standards will be developed for the next meeting.
Landscape Committee   

· There was no meeting during the past month.
Document Task Force  
· The updated Bylaws were sent to the Board for review.  No action was taken.
· Rick White is working on the  Resident Handbook.  No report.
Communications Committee 
· Bob Campbell was appointed to head the committee.
Financial Reports - Phil Mills reviewed the reports for August 31, 2016.
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $87,307, Reserves - $300,572.
· Disbursements during the month (including the regular transfer to reserve) were $45,660.09.  $11,678 was transferred from Reserves to pay for gutters and re-painting.
· Delinquencies were down to $33,764.  One unit is more than half the total. 
· Pre-paid maintenance fees were $24,077.
· Total expenses (8 months) were $33,929 under budget.
Property Manager’s Report - Phil Mills’ report included:
· Community Painting Specialists completed the painting touch-up following the gutter replacements.  Phil and Ken walked with the contractor and found only two small corrections.
· Keen has not yet scheduled replacing the sprinkler control boards at three locations.
· Rose Paving completed the paving work as scheduled.  No cars had to be towed.
· 11609 has requested reimbursement for anticipated expenses for mitigation following a sewer backup.  The cause appears to be baby wipes from that unit.  The Board declined to reimburse.
· The Master Association requested we advise them if we would maintain the corner sign.  Phil prepared a draft response.  The Board asked that it include a reservation of rights.
· Schultz has begun the Fall shrubbery pruning.
Unfinished Business
· Phil will send Bob a copy of the Resident Handbook draft.
· Rick noted that 11811 had sold without replacing the other garage door.  Phil will follow up.

New Business  

· On motion duly made, seconded and passed, the following slate of officers was elected:
· President – Rick White
· Vice President – Ken Whiteacre
· Secretary – Kathy Dann
· Treasurer – Bob Campbell
· Director – Adam Wood
· The Board discussed Reserve account investment vehicles and asked Phil to prepare a list of government-insured alternatives to a money-market account.
· Phil and Ken will survey the front downspouts to see if additional kick-outs are needed.
Executive Session   None was held.
Adjourn - There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday,  October 12, 2016 at 6:30 pm at the Ken Caryl Ranch House. 
Respectfully submitted, by Phillip Mills, Acting Secretary

